
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

1/9/22 
 
Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
It is nearly time for the new school year to begin! The site team have been busy making improvements 
to the buildings over the summer and the school is ready to welcome the students back on Monday 5th 
September.  The school day starts at 8.40am, and students who are new to the school should come to 
the main school reception to be directed where to go to meet their peers and form tutors.  
 
In order that all students make a good start we would like to remind students of how they can be ready 
for the return to school: 
 
Equipment 
Students should have with them: 

1. A blue or black pen for writing in their exercise books 
2. A pencil for drawings and diagrams  
3. A ruler for underlining titles  
4. A green biro for making corrections and assessing their own work 

 
Pencil crayons, a rubber and a pencil sharpener may also be desirable, but the items listed above are 
essential.  
 
Uniform 
Uniform is part of who we are as a school; it shows that we all belong to the community of the school 
and helps to stop competition over clothes.  We are proud of how smart our students look when they 
come to school.  Full Pembroke uniform should be worn each day.  The full list of uniform can be found 
on the website (under the parents tab, in uniform).  Students can wear their Pembroke PE Kit on days 
when they have PE, but they must not wear their own sports clothes.  Again, this can be found on the 
website under the parents tab. Please note, there will be no PE on the first day back so all students 
should be in normal uniform on Monday 5th September.   
 
The first day 
Students should be on school site and lined up with their form tutor by 8.40am each morning.  If it is 
their first day, then going to main reception will allow us to direct them to their form areas.  
 
 
 
 



 

The environment  
We are proud that the vast majority of our students show great behaviours and attitudes each and 
every day and help us create a calm and purposeful environment.  In order to maintain this we remind 
students to be polite in their language to everyone in the school community and calm and quiet around 
the school site.  We must ensure that classrooms are left tidy and litter goes in to the many bins that are 
around site.  
 
We hope that this helps our students to prepare themselves for the return to school after the holiday. If 
you have any questions please contact us at the school, or use the pembroke@prioryacademies.co.uk 
email address.   
 
Yours faithfully, 

 
Mr N Newbold 
Deputy Headteacher  
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